MINUTES

SPECIAL JOINT MEETING OF THE HIGHLAND CITY COUNCIL AND THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE REDLANDS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT APRIL 29, 2014

CALL TO ORDER

The Special Joint Meeting of the Highland City Council and the Board of Directors of the Redlands Unified School District was called to order at 5:31 p.m. by Mayor Racadio at the Donahue Council Chambers, 27215 Base Line, Highland, California.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Pro Tem McCallon.

ROLL CALL

Present: Lilburn, McCallon, Racadio, Scott (arrived at 5:40 p.m.), Timmer

Absent: None

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Patrick Sanford spoke regarding the need of a new High School in the City.

Mr. Brent Meredith spoke regarding Cram Elementary not being maintained during the summer months and in regards to installing a bike trail to access the area to Citrus Valley High School.

CITY COUNCIL & BOARD OF DIRECTORS - BUSINESS ITEMS

1. Redlands Unified School District - Common Core/Smarter Balanced Test

Ms. Miki Inbody, Assistant Superintendent for Educational Services, gave a presentation regarding the Common Core curriculum and other items which are greatly impacting our schools.

Note: Councilwoman Scott arrived at the dais at 5:40 p.m.

2. <u>City of Highland - Upcoming Developments and Major Capital Improvement</u> Projects

Community Development Director Mainez gave a brief review of upcoming developments.

Assistant Public Works Director Zamano gave a brief review of upcoming major Capital Improvement Projects.

Public Works Director/City Engineer Wong gave a brief review of current and upcoming bike lane projects.

ADJOURN

There being no further business, Mayor Racadio adjourned the meeting at 7:06 p.m.

Submitted By:	Approved By:
Betty Hughes, MMC City Clerk	Sam J. Racadio Mayor